Chicago Heights July 24, 1936 

From Anna Samuelson, 1307 Otto Blwd, Chicago Heights, Ill.. 

To Mrs. Lydia Helin, Box 156, R.1., Elma, Wash.. 

Loved sister Lydia and family. 

Have thanks for your letter, which came last week and was so welcome. We have here a little cooler weather now, after the terrible heat. But no rain have we got yet and it is so sad. 

Now when these lines come to you is probably Linnea at home if all goes as she thought. I would like to hope so. 

Yes now have both midsummer and July 4th been celebrated this year, so it starts to become the late summer. So if that is God's will that I should go out to you this year, it should be soon. And if I and all of us may have health, I intend to leave Chicago on the 29th,  on Wednesday evening, at 11

o´clock comes the train and arrive to Tacoma Saturday morning at 8:30. The train that goes out to Elma leaves Tacoma 9:25, come to Elma 12:43. I would hope that the train from Chicago is not delayed so I can not get the train to Elma. "Time-tabellen" time table shows that there is only one train per day between Tacoma and Elma. If it is so that it would be delayed, hope not, I have to stay there until the next day. I know you want to meet me at the station on Saturday. Yes all will be like God is leading it. And when we are in his care, we are safe. 

I am leaving on the line which is called the Northern Pacific, and we buy "ticket" or "beljätt" ticket to Elma. We thought it was the best place to meet me. 

Let us hope the good Lord will be with and protect us until we meet. I would very much like to see and meet Linnea now while she is at home and have her recreation. 

Yes, time passes so quickly and we move with it, so how we ever count, time is short after all this. 

Greeted so beloved by us all. 

Pleased sister Anna. 

Bengt J's comment: Anna writes in the letter "Wednesday evening" and "Saturday morning". Seems to be a long time! 

